
1

From: Alder, David <David.Alder@casa.gov.au>

Sent: Monday, 15 July 2019 2:59 PM

To: Megan Fu

Cc: Airspace Protection

Subject: RE: Notice of Exhibition - Maitland Hospital (Stage 2) SSI-9775 - CASA 

[SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

UNCLASSIFIED 

Megan 

CASA has reviewed the Aviation Report by Avipro. 

It is noted there will be an on-grade helicopter landing site (HLS) with approaches and departure from the south-

east and north-west. 

The site is approximately 12km to the south east of Maitland Airport and not in line with the runways. 

CASA has no issues with the Aviation Report and no objections to the helipad (or hospital). The Aviation Report 

provides a credible way ahead. 

As described in the Aviation Report, the appropriate legislation at present for the use of HLSs is Civil Aviation 

Regulation (CAR) 92 which places the onus on the helicopter pilot to determine the suitability of a landing site. CASA 

has Civil Aviation Advisory Publication (CAAP) 92-2 (2) Guidelines for the Establishment and Operation of Onshore 

Helicopter Landing Sites. But CASA has no standards / rules specifically for HLS, at this stage. 

Regards 

David Alder 

Aerodrome Engineer 
Air Navigation, Airspace and Aerodromes Branch 
CASA Aviation Group 
p: 02 6217 1342 m: 0455 051 611  
16 Furzer Street, Phillip ACT 2606 
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